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PASTOR’S MESSAGE
Dear Parishioners,

One of the greatest lessons to be learned in life is to realize information is not wisdom.  It’s what we do with information
that leads us to gain wisdom.  It is knowledge that gives us the good sense to ask a question.  Wisdom is the sensitivity to perceive
the truth.  But there’s more to it all than all this.  Wisdom is more than mere information and knowledge.  Why?  Because wisdom
is not always reasonable.  Sometimes wisdom appears to be downright foolish, like turning the other cheek, praying for one’s
enemies, forgiving those who hurt us, and overcoming evil with good instead of vengeance.  Wisdom is more than simply having
experience in living.  Please don’t misunderstand – experience is important, but we need more.

So where do we find this wisdom?  We are aware it comes from God, but is it unattainable – beyond our reach?  No, it is
quite attainable.  God is present to us, even to the youngest of children.  You and I know children who are very wise.  We also know
people lacking in formal education who are considered very wise.  Wisdom is not an act, a science or a technique.  Wisdom is an
answer to a problem.  If we spend our whole lives, merely solving problems, processing data, and managing information, we risk
missing the whole purpose of life.  Life is not a problem to be solved.  Life is a mystery to be lived.

To live in wisdom you must reflect, you must contemplate.  You must look at life lovingly and longingly.  You must look
into the hearts and souls of those around you.  You must discover the Creator in all who are made in God’s image and likeness.
You must find the face of God in their faces, and God’s love in their love.  If you understand this, then you are not far from attaining
true wisdom.

This is the wisdom we hear about today in our first reading from the book of Proverbs which suggests a route
of God’s Wisdom.  For this Wisdom was next to God from the very beginning.  Wisdom discovers and then
experiences God in that which He has created, and comes to see the image and likeness of God in all of those
around us.

Hopefully on this feast of the Trinity we will attain a better understanding of the Trinity of Three Persons in One
God.  When we relate with love to those persons who surround us with their love, we are closer to understanding
the simplicity of God’s love.  Let us pray for that Wisdom which can only come from God, that we might, one
day, be called wise in the ways of the Lord.

God bless you,

FEAST OF CORPUS CHRISTI ~ Annual Procession
Please join us after the 11:30PM Mass on Sunday, June 2nd  for the annual procession in honor of our Parish
Feast Day, Corpus Christi.  Weather permitting, there will be a solemn Eucharistic procession from the Church,
around the property and reentering the Church.  Please make every effort to return today at the conclusion of the
11:30PM Mass if you are unable to attend that particular mass.  Children who have received their first
communion this year are encouraged to attend in their suits and dresses! This year’s celebration also marks the
opening of our Parish’s 50th Anniversary Year! Please see the sign-up form for the reception on page 7 of the
bulletin.

Help Wanted! 
Corpus Christi REC Assistant part time position If interested, please contact Trish Keen 215-362-2292.

               Bee aware that the Parish Center Office will be closed on Memorial Day, reopening  at 9AM on Tuesday, May 28th.

PILGRIMAGE TO ITALY!
***Accompany Father Al Santorsola on his FIRST pilgrimage to Italy!!!!***

DESTINATIONS: Rome, Tuscany, Florence, Venice, Assisi!
DATES: APRIL 26 TO MAY 4, 2014
PRICE: $3599 ALL included! - airfare, 4 and 5 star hotel accommodations, breakfasts and dinners, lots of wine, and more!! 
TRAVEL AGENCY: PROXIMO CATHOLIC TOURS
TRIP NAME: "ITALY REGULAR"

For more information, contact Linda Delvy (Corpus Christi parishioner) @ 610-585-0561.
N.B. This pilgrimage is not a parish sponsored tour!  It is initiated by Proximo Travel, Linda & Don Delvy and Father Santorsola!



MASS   INTENTIONS
for   the   WEEK

Saturday, May 25th
4:30 PM Margaret Romanowski

by Patricia Herstine
Sunday, May 26th

7:00 AM William Walsh
by Dee and Dan Ungvarsky

8:30 Thomas Thompson
by Barb Thompson

   10:00 Skip Lentz
by Corpus Christi Choir

   11:30 Thomas Smerke
by Glenna Gebhard

6:00 PM Jeanne Hallahan
by Maureen Bucci

Monday, May 27th
7:15 AM Michael and Gertrude Wynne

by Trudy Gallagher
Tuesday, May 28th

7:15 AM Souls in Purgatory
by Divine Mercy Chaplet Group

Wednesday, May 29th
7:15 AM Daniel Wanko, Sr.

by Olga and Rod MacLean
Thursday, May 30th

7:15 AM Anna May Santangelo
by Soltis Family

Friday, May 31st
7:15 AM Francis O’Reilly

by Amy O’Reilly 
Saturday, June 1st

7:15 AM Mary and Michael Hanley
by Maureen Bucci

4:30 PM Adam and Anna Pienta
by Elaine Koza

Sunday, June 2nd
7:00 AM William Walsh

by Ruth Novick
8:30 Harold “Skip” Lentz

by Elaine Koza
   10:00 William and Marie Baker

by Tony and Pat Tento
   11:30 Intentions of Dan and Linda DiEmedio

by Gloria DiEmedio
6:00 PM Margaret Wagner

by Vince and JoAnn Donahue

We pray for the deceased members, relatives and friends of our
parish family, especially Agnes Tapp; Irene Szozda, mother of
Jennifer Diedel.

(Funeral arrangements at Corpus Christi Church are now listed on
our website as soon as we are notified by the Funeral Director:
www.corpuschristilansdale.org)

“Come to their aid, O saints of God; come forth
to meet them, angels of the Lord, receiving their
souls, presenting them to the Most High.”

             TRINITY   SUNDAY  

WEEKLY FINANCIAL UPDATE    
May 18/19    $28,290

Envelopes mailed      2,585
Envelopes returned         937

Mortgage Reduction Collection
May to date  $  3,688

First Reading: Proverbs 8:22-31 God created Wisdom before
He created the earth or the skies. This spirit stood beside God
every day until the earth was complete, then “found delight in
the people of the earth.” This indicates that the spirit of wisdom
was later personified by Jesus.

Responsorial Psalm:  8:4-9 O Lord, our God, how wonderful
Your name in all the earth!

Second Reading: Romans 5:1-5 Paul says that we are now at
peace with God through our faith in Jesus. We also hope to see
the glory of God. This hope will not leave us disappointed
because of the love God has shown in sending us the Holy
Spirit.

Gospel: John 16:12-15 Jesus tells the disciples that when He
leaves them, a Spirit will help guide them to the truth. This
Spirit will announce what He hears from Jesus, rather than
speaking on His own. Everything God has also belongs to
Jesus, which is why those things announced by the Spirit will
actually come from Jesus.

Family Connection
Think of the last time you witnessed an act of selfless love in
your family. Parents and care givers of all kinds are called upon
to act selflessly every day. Family life calls us to share selfless
love with one another.

God is the model for us of selfless love. There was no need for
God to create our planet or the creatures that inhabit it; it was
an act of selfless love. There was also no need for God to send
His only Son to save us. That too was an act of selfless love.

As we draw closer to God and the mystery of the Trinity, we
learn about God's love. God has lavished us with love in the
persons of the Son and the Spirit, who in turn nurture in us the
desire to do the same. When we open ourselves to be filled with
an awareness of the divine life within us, we participate in the
endless spiral of love that leads to eternal life. Whenever we
share selfless love in the family, we are sharing in the life of the
Trinity.

www.loyolapress.com/sunday-connection.htm

Glory be to the Father,
And to the Son,

And to the Holy Spirit.
       As it was in the       

              Beginning
             Is Now,

               And ever shall Be,
               World without end

       +Amen



AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE of PHILADELPHIA
Saint Mary’s Flea Market!

Saint Mary will be hosting a Flea Market in their parking lot at
40 Spring Mount Road, Schwenksville, PA 19473 on Monday,
May 27th from 7am to 1pm. Stop on by for food, drink and fun!
Spaces are still available for $10 and we can supply you a table
at just $5 more! To reserve your spot or for more information,
please email Stephanie at SLeichner@ChurchOfSaintMary.org
or call at 610-287-8156

SUMMER AT THE MOUNT
Mount Saint Joseph Academy is offering summer camps in
music and athletics for girls all summer long. Camp Glee is a
two week music and dance program for girls entering grades
5-9 and runs from June 17-28. To register for Camp Glee please
visit: www.msjacad.org/campglee2013 The Mount is also
offering eight different sports camps for girls entering grades
6-9. To register for sports camps please visit:
www.msjacad.org/summer.

Summer Camps at Pope John Paul II High School -
Attention parents!   Pope John Paul II High School will be
offering Summer Camps, taking place June 17 - July 19. These
Academic, Athletic and Art Camps are for students in 4th - 8th
grades and 9th - 12th grades throughout the region.  PJP
Summer Camps are a great way for your child to learn, grow,
stay active, have fun and meet new friends!   Please visit PJP's
website for more information!  www.pjphs.org

IHM Nun Run “Sprint in the Spirit”
5K Walk/Run

Saturday, June 1, 2013
Start time:  8:30AM at Villa Maria House of Studies
across from Immaculata University
Register online: www.ihmnunrun.eventbrite.com
$15.00 individual, $25.00 family
Proceeds benefit Camilla Hall Nursing Home renovations.

Girls of Goretti Vocation Congress - A summer day of fun,
food and formation for 6th, 7th and 8th Grade girls of the
Archdiocese. This is our first year for this event, which
provides an opportunity for girls to have a day of healthy fun at
St. Charles Seminary on Wednesday, June 26, 2013, 8:30AM-
6PM. The cost of the day is $25. Visit our website for more
information on the day and register! http://www.heedthecall.org
To get to the GGVC flyer and registration, follow the info for
the BBVC and where the download is available for the BBVC,
the GGVC forms are also there or call 610-667-5778.

BBVC (Brothers of Borromeo Vocation Congress) 
Theme: Hold Faith as a Shield [EPH 6:16]

The Vocation Office for the Diocesan
Priesthood is sponsoring a summer day of
fun, food and formation for 6th, 7th and 8th
Grade Boys of the Archdiocese. This is our
seventh year for this event, which provides an
opportunity for boys to have a day of healthy
fun at Saint Charles Seminary from
8:30AM–6PM on Wednesday, June 26,
2013. The cost of the day is $25. Visit our

website for more information on the day and register!
http://www.heedthecall.org or call 610-667-5778.

Quo Vadis Days
Attention all Catholic young men ages 14–17!
Do you know where your life is going? The
Lord Jesus has a great plan for you! You are
invited to attend the Fifth Annual Quo Vadis
Days to spend time with other young men your
age looking at the Lord’s call in your life while
having fun. QVD is led by priests and
seminarians of the Archdiocese and is supported

by the Archdiocesan Vocation Office for the Diocesan
Priesthood. QVD will be held from June 27 to June 30 at
Malvern Retreat House in Malvern, the cost of the event is
$100. if you are interested in the event please contact Fr. Kevin
Gallagher at 610-667-5778 or www.HeedTheCall.org.

Concerts at the Cathedral 
Archdiocesan Choir of Philadelphia Sunday, June 9, 2013,
3:00PM - 4:30PM. Enjoy great classics From the Choir Lofts of
Paris! Includes sacred music by Franck, Dupré, Messiaen,
Fauré, Gounod and Vierne. End the afternoon with the great
double organ music Mass, Messe Solennelle by Louis Vierne.
For tickets: http://cathedralphilaconcerts.org/ print out tickets
and no need to wait in line at the Cathedral! Prices are $15 and
$25 for Special Front seating.

Lansdale Catholic to Host a FREE Anything with a Plug™
Recycling Event on June 8, 2013 for All Area Residents
From 9:00AM to 1:00PM
Summer’s just around the corner! Time to de-clutter your home
of obsolete and unwanted electronics. Lansdale Catholic High
School is proud to sponsor a recycling collection event on
Saturday, June 8, 2013 from 9AM to 1:00PM on their
premises in the school parking lot located at 700 Lansdale
Avenue in Lansdale, PA. Fill up your car and our trained staff
will unload it while you stay in the comfort of your vehicle!

This special e-waste recycling collection event is
intended for items that are typically purchased during the year
like toys, computers, laptops, televisions, cell phones, mobile
devices and much more. “Anything with a Plug™” will be
accepted and recycled…except large appliances, smoke
detectors and rear-projection TVs.

A $20 fee per item is required to accept TVs and
monitors, but all other items will be accepted free of charge.
Make checks payable to Lansdale Catholic High School.

All materials collected will be recycled in an
environmentally friendly manner and for your security, ALL
media data that are collected are destroyed. This convenient
service is provided by Lansdale Catholic High School and all
material collected will be processed by eForce Compliance, the
first dual certified electronic recycler in the Delaware Valley.
eForce provides a full staff of professional e-waste experts to
handle and transport all material collected, and in the process
creates sustainable green jobs. 

For more information about eForce Compliance and
the types of materials we accept and recycle, visit our web site
at www.eforcecompliance.com or give us a call at 215-964-
6665.

Lansdale Catholic High School Admissions – Lansdale
Catholic is now accepting applications for the Class of 2017.
If you are interested in receiving an Application Packet, please
contact Mrs. Allen at 215-362-6160 ext 194 or e-mail your
request to amallen@lansdalecatholic.com .
L a n s d a l e  C a t h o l i c  H i g h  S c h o o l  S u m m e r
Programs:-Lansdale Catholic High School and Dr. Richard
Fuller offers our summer programs which include: Algebra I
enrichment program (grades 5-9); “Critical Thinking and Study
Skills” program (grades 8-12); and a PSAT/SAT Program (with
a student teacher ratio of 8:1) summer classes start July 22,
2013.  For more information call Dr. Fuller 610-275-9660 or
LCHS 215-362-6160 ext. 145. 
Mount Saint Joseph Academy invites seventh grade girls to
experience life at the Mount.  Join us for a morning visit.
Visitations have begun and continue through May.  To arrange
a visit, have a parent call the Admission Office at
215-233-9133.  Visit our website at www.msjacad.org for more
information.

Praise and Worship Holy Hour
Join us!  Friday, June 7th ~ Eucharistic Adoration

with Music for Praise and Worship
Mary, Mother of the Redeemer Parish, North Wales, PA

All are welcome! 7PM – 8PM
This month our homilist will be Deacon Jason Buck

The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be available during the
Holy Hour

Montgomery County AOH Festival
Takes place on May 31st, June 1 and June 2nd at Saint
Michael’s Picnic Grove in Mont Clare.  Music all weekend long
with top bands in the area. Food & Vendors also on site.
All proceeds go back to the community and those in need. For



ADULT FAITH FORMATION
at CORPUS CHRISTI PARISH

Our Lady’s Bible Study - Mondays 8:30-9:30AM
Parish Library

Patricians - Monday, June 3rd Patricians 
Jesus and Divorce

7PM to 9PM; Corpus Christi  Parish Library
Mom Café - On Summer Recess

The Guardians -Tuesday, June 4th- (see ad below) For more
information or to register for your first meeting, please contact
Deacon Frank Langsdorf at deaconlangsdorf@gmail.com. 7:00
PM to 8:30 PM Corpus Christi Church Religious Education
Room.

Visit us on the web at www.corpuschristilansdale.org/aff 

Prayer for Those Serving in the Military
O God of Mercy, we beg You now to protect in a special way

those who are defending us and the
country we love.  Bless them and take
care of them.  If they are tired, give them
strength.  If they are wounded and
suffering, give them comfort.  If they are
lonely, touch them with Your gentle hand
and let them know You are near them.
And if it be Your holy will that they
should give up their lives for us, grant
them a peaceful death and a home with
You in Heaven.  Hasten the day, dear
Lord, when along with them and their
families, we may all enjoy the blessings
of peace once more. +Amen.

Written by Bishop Edwin O’Brien
Archdiocese for Military Services, USA

Serving Catholics in the Army, Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps, 
Coast Guard, 

VA Medical Centers, and Government Services Overseas
www.milarch.org 

The Guardians 
This monthly support group for fathers of all ages, is named in
honor of Saint Joseph, Guardian of the Redeemer.  It provides
opportunities for members to learn from one another by sharing
their insights about challenges they face in married and family
life, in the workplace, and in their spiritual life.  Through
fellowship, prayer, and discussion of relevant issues,
participants come to a deeper understanding of the richness of
their Catholic faith and their identity as husbands and fathers.
This year, the Guardians are viewing the DVD series, Crossing
the Goal with a focus on the virtues. 

Tuesday, June 4, 2013 
Tuesday, August 6, 2013 
Corpus Christi Church 
Religious Education Room 

(Please use side entrance of church to enter.) 

For more information or to register for your first meeting, 
please contact Deacon Frank Langsdorf at
deaconlangsdorf@gmail.com  or 215-855-1311 ext. 125. 

Sisters' Night  hosted by the Sisters, Servants of the IHM is
an opportunity for young women (18-35) to share informally
with the IHM Sisters, Friday, June 7, 6-9pm at Villa Maria
House of Studies.  The evening offers the opportunity for
sharing a meal, enjoying social time and praying together.

Do you have a lot of time on your hands? 
If you answered, “NO” this act of stewardship is for you!  The
parish is presently looking for someone who is interested in
coordinating our “TLC” ministry.  Responsibilities include
organizing the prayer shawls and blankets as they become
available, creating bulletin announcements for the ministry, and
helping the ministry to flourish.  If you would like more
information, please contact our Director of Adult Faith
Formation at corpuschristiaff@yahoo.com  or 215-855-1311
(Ext.122).  

Corpus Christi Wednesday Eucharistic Adoration
The Blessed Sacrament is exposed every Wednesday
in Corpus Christi's Chapel. Adoration starts after the
7:15 a.m. Mass until 6 p.m.  Benediction follows
Adoration.
Please consider signing-up to be a weekly Adorer.
There is a sign-up list in the Chapel if you would
like to make a weekly commitment to a specific time
each week.
For more information:  Anne DeSantis at
610-222-9778 or adesantis_1@comcast.net.      

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults)
Our faith community at Corpus Christi would like to invite
anyone who is not Catholic or wants to be fully initiated into
the Catholic Church to learn about our RCIA (Rite of Christian
Initiation of Adults) program.  It is a process of prayer,
reflection on Scripture, and teachings that center on the
Catholic faith and on our relationship with our Lord.  If you or
someone you know would be interested in inquiring about this
process which begins in October, please contact Deacon
Frank Langsdorf at 215-855-1311x125 or you may email
him at deaconlangsdorf@gmail.com for more information. 

Discernment Retreat - June 7-9, 2013
Friday 6PM-Sunday 3PM

Villa Maria House of Studies
Young women (18-35) are invited to join us for this retreat
which focuses on the IHM Charism and the importance of
listening to God's call and discovering the many ways that God
speaks to us. Time will be included for personal and communal
prayer as well as the opportunity to interact with the Sisters in
Formation. Please contact Sister Rose Bernadette Mulligan
or Sister Mary Jo Ely at ihmvoc@aol.com or 610-889-1553.

NPHS Select Choral Ensembles Concert
Sunday, June 2 at 3:00PM

 The year long celebration, marking the 50th Anniversary of
Corpus Christi Parish, begins on Sunday, June 2.  Please join us
for this special performance of the North Penn High School
Select Choral Ensembles. The concert will include
performances by the Men's Choir, the Women's Choir and the
renowned NPHS Chamber Singers, fresh off their performance
at Lincoln Center's Avery-Fisher Hall.  The program will
include highlights of their 2012-2013 season.  The ensembles
are under the direction of Corpus Christi organist/pianist/cantor
Matthew Klenk.  

The Cathedral Basilica of Saints Peter and Paul conducts an
evangelization ministry of Cathedral Ambassadors.
This enthusiastic group of trained Ambassadors staff
the Basilica every day of the week and is comprised
of volunteer parishioners from all over the
Archdiocese. We answer questions, offer assistance
and give tours. Cathedral Ambassadors provide a
personal presence in the church, they put a face on
the church. Cathedral Ambassadors are assigned 4

hour shifts. The schedule is flexible – one day or more a month.
We are provided training and materials to support us in our
ministry. Learn more about our Cathedral Basilica at
www.cathedralphila.org. For more information on the
Ambassador Program to become an Ambassador, please
contact our parishioner Anne DeSantis at 610-222-9778 or
adesantis_1@comcast.net or Nick or Louise Pascale (Cathedral)
at pascalefam@comcast.net.



The Sick: Conrad Melton, Eileen
Murphy, Ken Slater, Matthew Taylor,

Frances Durning, Charles Klara, Florence
Linfante, Alice Mirynowski, James Garrity, Joseph

Taylor, Ruth Clark, Greg Pavlichko, Joanne McLuckie, Terri
LaBianco, Matthew Knobel, Francis Hughes, Carmine Barbieri,
James Kelly, Doris Mager, Kade Motley, Will Weigner, Ann
Smallwood, Dolores Lynch, Mary Schnee, Linda Masucci,
Rosemarie Carson, Susan Stevenson, Elisabeth Highley, Mary
Halinski, Rachel Allen, Anastasia Jeremenko, Charles Reckner,
Bill Flear, Steven Johnson, Madeline Lukow, Daniel
MacDonald, Matthew Hartman, Ted Wojciechowski,
Antoinette Santangelo, Rosemary Ruane, Joan Buchler, Dolores
Salter, Joanne McDonald.

CLUB 50 NEWS AND TRAVEL
Club 50 Members $10 Club 50 dues must be paid by June 30,
2013 payable to Club 50 of Corpus Christi and mailed  to Joan
Kulaga, 84 Derstine Road, Apt. 1102, Hatfield, PA 19440.
Club 50  Thursday, June 13th, Summer Luncheon,
MEMBERS ONLY.  Mass will be celebrated at 10:30 at
Corpus Christi Church followed by the Summer Luncheon.
Call or send a $15 check* % Mary Day at 3406 Brittany Pointe
Lansdale, PA 19446 or 267 263 4002.
*All checks which are due at sign-up should be made payable
to “Club 50 of Corpus Christi.” 

Moyer Indoor/Outdoor Services  has launched a program that
could be beneficial to churches in our area. If you are a
parishioner of Corpus Christi and are a current oil customer
of Moyer, or intend to become one, they will make a monthly
contribution to our parish based on your purchase of oil and
for as long as you remain a customer with them. To get
complete details of this incentive program, call Moyer directly
at 215-799-2000 ask for Bill Jur at x3001 or e-mail them by
visiting their website at www.emoyer.com/contact-us 

1808 Society ~ A Gift Planning Initiative:
Serving God By Serving One Another

 Making a planned gift is a wonderful way for you and your
family to leave a lasting legacy at Corpus Christi Catholic
Church, your parish which you hold close to your heart. There
are many ways to make a planned gift and each has a number of
tax benefits and is unique, depending on your circumstances.
For more information on this gift giving initiative, please call
Mary-Helen McCulloch or Leigh Lingle at 215-587-5650, or
visit the web at www.adphila.plannedgiving.org.

The Bereavement Ministry of Corpus Christi Parish offers
monthly support sessions for
anyone who is grieving the death of
a loved one.  The final session for
2012/2013 is on June 5 from 7:00
– 8:30 PM in the Religious
Education Room of the Church.
Please pre-register by calling Eileen
McCullough at 215-361-0978
eemccullough@gmail.com or

E l e a n o r  R i n e d o l l e r  a t  2 1 5 - 6 9 9 - 1 8 5 8
momdoller99@verizon.net. Sessions for 2013/2014 will begin
again in September.

Prayer Garden Volunteers
The Prayer Garden Committee is looking for volunteers to weed
several flower beds. These flower beds need to have continued
weeding this spring and summer. You can come and go
according to what your schedule permits. Please call Don
Janssen at 215-361-8558 for additional details.

Pray for My Priest - Spiritual Motherhood 
The Archdiocese of Philadelphia has become part of the
ministry of Spiritual Motherhood and Adoration Cenacles
begun by the Pray for My Priest Apostolate. Below please find
links with details about how you can spiritually adopt a priest
http://www.archphila.org/spiritualmotherhood/spiritualmothe
rhood.php. Contact for Corpus Christi parish is Rosemary
Doyle at rdoylerd@comcast.net ~ 215-368-5875.

50 Years of Faith, Family,
Friendship!

On June 2, 2013, Corpus Christi
Sunday, our Parish will kick off its
Fiftieth Anniversary Celebration.  The
Opening Mass will be celebrated by
Bishop Michael Fitzgerald at 11:30 am.
Following the Mass and Procession, the
Fiftieth Anniversary Committee will host
a reception in the Father Doyle Social
Hall.  If you are able to attend, please fill
out this response card and leave it in the
basket in the narthex or RE Room of the
Church.  

B----------------------------------------------------------------------
Corpus Christi Fiftieth Anniversary Reception RSVP
Corpus Christi Sunday
Sunday, June 2, 2013
Following the 11:30AM Mass and Procession
Father Doyle Social Hall

Name______________________________

Number Attending ___________________

------------------------------------------------------------------------

The Ancient Order Hibernians Division #4 in Hatfield is
hosting our 10th Annual Charity Golf Outing at Macoby
Run Golf Course on Friday, June 7th, 2013 at 1:00 P.M. with
all proceeds being donated to North Penn Area Tactical
Response (Swat) Team which supports the North Penn and
Indian Valley Communities, cost is $90.00 per golfer and
includes greens fees, cart, light lunch, Buffet dinner including
soda and beer. For information contact Mark Kaiser at
484-571-5910, or visit the Division #4 website at
www.aohdivision4.com and click on events.

THE KNIGHT'S KORNER - UPDATES FROM THE
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL

#9715  

If you are interested in joining the Knights of
Columbus, please contact Matthew Lendzinski at
215-917-7774 or at kofc9715@gmail.com        

ACCOUNTANT POSITION AVAILABLE AT
ARCHBISHOP WOOD HIGH SCHOOL

The Archdiocese of Philadelphia, Educational Financial
Services, is seeking an accountant with a Bachelor’s degree in
Accounting plus four years experience to develop the budget,
financial statements, review receivables, process accounts
payable, administer payroll, and related issues. Experience in
accounting systems, Word, and Excel are required. Must have
a valid driver’s license. Forward resume with salary
requirements to: Educational Financial Services, 222 North
17th Street, Suite 500, Philadelphia, PA 19103. Fax:
215-587-3525.

Gwynedd Mercy Academy High School is seeking qualified
applicants for the position of Staff Accountant. This is a
temporary (with possibility of becoming permanent) full-time
position that reports to the Director of Finance.
Qualifications: The ideal candidate will have a bachelor’s
degree in accounting or finance and 2+ years of related
experience. Computer literacy and proficiency in Microsoft
Excel is required. Knowledge of Blackbaud is a plus. The
candidate will be organized and show attention to detail. The
candidate will demonstrate flexibility and the ability to work
cooperatively with all members of the school community.
Please submit a cover letter, resume and list of three references
to Sister Patricia Flynn at spflynn@gmahs.org or mail to Sister
Patricia Flynn, Gwynedd Mercy Academy High School, 1345
Sumneytown Pike, Gwynedd Valley, PA 19437.



 Youth News
High School Youth Group

All 9th-12th grade teens are invited to join the youth group for
our weekly meeting every Sunday night from 7pm-9pm in the
RE Room. The night will include, dinner, time with friends,
games, prizes, some talks about the faith and time of prayer. All
are welcome and we hope to see you soon! If you need info on
any trips or the youth group happenings, check out our Youth
Group table in the Narthex or visit us on Facebook or the
parish web at  http://corpuschristilansdale.org/youth/ 

LEAP CALENDAR:
www.corpuschristilansdale.org/youth/high-school-youth-mini
stry
May: 26th- No Youth Group (Memorial Day Weekend)

June: 2nd- A night to prepare for summer vacation
9th-  Scavenger Hunt!
16th- No Youth Group (Father's Day)
23rd- Senior Honoring Night
28th-30th- Steubenville Youth Conference

Middle School Youth Group
www.corpuschristilansdale.org/youth/middle-school-youth-m
inistry  If you have any questions or would like to sign up
please contact our Youth Minister Bobby Moren at 215 -
855- 1311 or corpus.ym@gmail.com.

METANOIA ~ YOUNG ADULT GROUP

•Saturday, June 15th: Picnic & Frisbee at Green Lane Park!
•SAVE THE DATE!  2nd Annual Metanoia Camping Retreat

~ Friday, August 9th-Saturday, August 10th
 Theology on Tap is always the third Tuesday of the month; our
future topics are posted on line.
Follow us on Twitter! [@MetanoiaYA] Please check out our
Facebook  (facebook.com/groups/MetanoiaYoungAdults/) &
Twitter links in the top corner of our homepage:
http://metanoiayoungadults.weebly.com/ 

 
COUGAR FOOTBALL - Students in 5th through 8th
grade (September 2013) interested in playing CYO
football for the Cougars can register on-line. Please log
on to the Corpus Christi Website at www.corpuscyo.com
and click on the link for Cougar Football registration.
Registration will remain open until July 15, 2013. Any

questions concerning registration or REC requirements, please
contact Dave Saulino at dwsaulino@comcast.net.

On-Line Registration is now available for the
following Fall Sports: 
Girls JV and Varsity Volleyball - Grades 5 thru 8 

Coed JV and Varsity Soccer - Grades 5 thru 8 
Cross County - Grades Kindergarten thru 8
Registration will only be accepted on-line by using the Corpus
Christi CYO web site at www.corpuscyo.com 

To all volunteers interested in coaching, head or assistant, there
are NEW coaching requirements that must be completed. Please
go to the CYO web site at www.corpuscyo.com and click on the
Coaching Resources tab for required Training and Certification.

Help Wanted! 
Corpus Christi REC  Assistant  part time position.

 If interested, please contact Trish Keen 215-362-2292.

SCRIP CORNER
The SCRIP office hours are 9:00AM – 12:30PM every day that
school is in session. 
The Scrip office will be closed on Monday, May 27th for
Memorial Day. 
The office is still open every weekday morning (that school
is in session) until June 14th.  Summer office hours of
Tuesday, 9am to 12:30pm will begin the following week.

Please check out www.ccslansdale.org under the SCRIP tab
(see the SCRIP Order Form button) to learn what this program
is all about. This program benefits anyone who is attending any
Catholic educational institution, school or religious education
program!!

We do have an E-MAIL option available for ordering
SCRIP.  You can e-mail your order any time of the day/night to
cc.scrip@yahoo.com. Credits are good for anyone you
designate at ANY Catholic school, from PRE-K  THROUGH
POST-GRADUATE education.  You can set up an account to
accumulate and save your credits for future use if your children
are not yet in school. 
If you have any questions or would like more information about
this major fund raising program, you can reach Mary Ellen
McCabe at 215-362-0104 during office hours, or send an
e-mail!

CORPUS CHRISTI SCHOOL NEWS
A Blue Ribbon School of Excellence

Registration for the 2013-2014  School Year
If you missed our school open house, we invite
you to come visit and take a tour of our campus
whenever it is convenient for you. Find out why
we were selected to be a Blue Ribbon School of
Excellence!  For a personal tour, please call
Mrs. Barb Casee, our school secretary at
215-368-0582. 

 IMPORTANT SAFE ENVIRONMENT NOTICE!!
 As part of the Safe Environment requirements, the Information
and Communication Technology Addendum is again available
on-line, for those who were unable to complete the training
when it was first offered in 2011.  The website is:
http://www.childyouthprotection.org.  Click on the “Staff and
Volunteers” tab at the top of the webpage, then “Required
Training” on the drop down menu.  Scroll to the bottom of this
page and follow the instructions.  Print and return the
confirmation of training completion form to Connie Langsdorf
at the Parish Office.  

CORPORATE MATCHING GIFTS FOR SCHOOL
Many companies have a Matching Gift program that is
available for schools. If you've thought about making a
donation to Corpus Christi School, and are employed at one of
these companies, obtaining a form from the Human Resources
Department could add on to your personal gift and would be a
great way to support our school. Ask your employer if they
have a Matching Gift or similar type program for schools.

Attention - Boys in 6th, 7th, 8th grade ~ Corpus
Christi Boy Scout Troop 303 is accepting new
members. Boys experience a vigorous activity
program and peer group leadership to achieve the
BSA's objectives of developing character,
citizenship, and personal fitness. Camping, fun with
friends -- and more. Boys need not have been a cub

scout. For more info contact: Joe Rakszawski (joerak@aol.com,
610-584-0333)



Our Corpus Christi H.O.P.E. volunteers
perform WORKS OF MERCY for our
parishioners.  We appreciate it if you  make

appointments 2 weeks in advance.

Week of 5/26 Team #9: Helen Tobin at 610-584-5871
or Denise Garrigus at 215-256-6877

Week of June 1/2 Team #1: Carlyne Moran at 215-855-7163
 If you have any questions please call Hope Coordinator, Toby
Glaccum at 215-855-6752. Thank You!

BAPTISM INSTRUCTION SESSIONS: Parents and
Godparents must attend Pre-Jordan Sacramental Preparation
before the Baptism takes place. Prior to attendance, parents are
required to pre-register those attending the session by
contacting the Parish Center Office, 215-855-1311. Although
instruction sessions are mandatory for both Parents and
Godparents, you are required to attend one time only. If you
have attended previously you are not required to come again.
Ideally, attendance at the preparation session should occur
before the child’s birth. Upcoming sessions are scheduled in the
RE Room (in the church), at 7:00 PM on the 3rd Monday of
the month: i.e.  June 17th, July 15th.

REQUIREMENTS FOR GODPARENTS
 must be a registered member of a Catholic Parish and

receive a Certificate of Eligibility* from that Parish
and have attended the Pre-Jordan Baptism class

 must have completed his/her 16th birthday
 must have been Baptized - Confirmed - and has

received First Holy Communion - and actively
practicing their faith - e.g., attending Mass, receiving
Holy Communion - receiving the Sacrament of
Penance

 if married - must be living in a valid sacramental
marriage

 cannot be the parent of the child to be baptized
 the godparents are to be one male and one female
 one godparent may be a non-Catholic Christian witness

with proper proof of his/her baptism — if a non-
Catholic is asked to be a Christian witness - the other
godparent MUST be Catholic

 a person who has left the Catholic Faith for any reason,
may not be asked to carry out this responsibility

Please note: The paperwork for the child’s baptism and
certificates of eligibility* MUST be completed at least two
weeks prior to scheduling a baptism date.  Certificates of
eligibility must have a parish seal and cannot be faxed; they
must be the original.
*CERTIFICATES OF ELIGIBILITY: A certificate of
eligibility is asking for a priest to sign and acknowledge that
the person is 16 years of age or more, confirmed and married
in the Catholic Church and celebrating the sacraments
regularly. This person must be registered and an active
member of the parish for at least six (6) months.
Baptism is administered at 12:30 PM EVERY SUNDAY.

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS: Please send your bulletin
announcements to the Parish Center Office no later than the
Monday prior to weekend of publication by 12 noon. It can be
faxed or dropped off to the Parish Center but the preferred
method is by e-mail to corpuschristibulletin@yahoo.com  with
the word “bulletin” in the subject line. Thank you for your
cooperation!

Confessions: Saturday after 7:15AM Mass, 3:15PM – 4:00PM,
and also upon request at the Parish House

DAILY PRAYER CHAPEL OPEN: Those who wish to
make a visit to the Blessed Sacrament during the day may do so
in the Church Chapel.   The Chapel is open every day until
3:30PM except Wednesday when it is open until 6:30PM.
Please enter the chapel using the entrance walk on the side
of the Parish House facing Supplee Road. The main Church
is closed after the 7:15 Mass each morning.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION WEDNESDAYS
7:45 AM TO 6:30 PM

Eucharistic Adoration is scheduled every
Wednesday, from 7:45 AM til 6:30 PM in
the Church Chapel.   Benediction is at 6:30
PM. (Novena devotions immediately
following, see below).  Please enter the

chapel using the entrance walk on the side of the Parish
House facing Supplee Rd.  (Please consider signing-up to be
a weekly Adorer. There is a sign-up list in the Chapel if you
would like to make a weekly commitment to a specific time
each week. For more information, please call Anne DeSantis at
610-222-9778 or email adesantis_1@comcast.net ). 

LEGION OF MARY: Wednesday evenings, 7:30
to 9:00 PM, in the Ministry Room of Corpus Christi
Church. New members are sincerely welcomed at all
meetings.

MARRIAGES: Couples who are planning to be
married are required to notify one of the parish priests no less
than six months prior to the marriage and attend a Pre-Cana
session.

NOVENA DEVOTIONS: Devotions honoring the Immaculate
Heart of Mary are offered on the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of the
month, and devotions to honor St. Peregrine, Patron Saint of
Cancer Patients, are offered on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of
the month, at 6:30PM in the Chapel. 

OUR LADY OF HOPE PRAYER LINE: The Prayer Line
may be called if you are in need of prayer. Call Anna Marie
215-368-4672.

PARISH CENTER OFFICE HOURS: Weekdays from 9AM
to 12:00PM (during Lent) and 1:30PM to 5PM.  Please come
in or telephone during these hours concerning documents,
registration, Mass cards, baptismal arrangements, etc.

PARISH LIBRARY Hours:
Sundays 7:45AM to 1PM 

Closed Memorial Day Weekend

PRAYER GROUP: to which ALL are invited meets on
Thursday evenings in the Church Chapel at 8 PM.

PREGNANCY HOTLINE:  800-CARE-002 Twenty-four
hours/seven days per week hotline for individuals seeking
assistance with a pregnancy. Offers assistance to explore pro-
life option, supportive counseling and linkage with needed
resources. 

REGISTRATION: Our diocese requires that all Catholics
should be registered in the parish of their residence. If you have
moved into our parish and have not registered with us, it is
important that you call the Parish Center Office (215-855-1311)
and make arrangements to do so as soon as possible.
Certificates of Eligibility to act as a sponsor for Baptism or
Confirmation, cannot be issued unless you are already
(preferably for 6 months) registered with us. 

Please be aware that young adults over 21 (25 if in college)
should register separately.
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